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1. Results of the Evaluation of EURES
Further to the Working Party meeting in Antwerp, the Commission has taken on-board and has given due consideration to the views expressed by the EURES Managers on the future development of EURES. The Commission is of the opinion that the reform of EURES must include and gather the views of the Heads of PES (HOPES)as it addresses overall labour mobility policies. In any case, if EURES is to move towards a matching and placement tool then thought needs to be given as to how this is done since these two functions cannot be a monopoly of PES. The Commission stated that by early 2012 a legislative proposal must be put forward to Commissioner Andor and therefore 2011 should be used as a year for conducting a strategic reflection exercise with HOPES on the role of EURES. Whilst the Commission would like to see EURES remain within the PES, legal constraints might not make it possible to keep it in its current form. 

Several delegations called for the issue to be taken up as a strategic point for discussion in the HOPES Network. In this context, the starting point should be deciding what PES and the Commission jointly want from EURES.

The Commission will circulate a calendar for discussions and next steps in the Assistants and HOPES Meetings of 2011.

2. Proposal on Registration of Jobseekers 
In order to be able to measure results and have clearer indicators on EURES activities, the Commission proposed that PES should ask jobseekers if they would be willing to consider working abroad.

The PES felt that this would increase administrative burden and costs and would not be helpful. Moreover it was felt that this kind of additional information gathering would delay registration processes.

The Commission proposed an operational delay and financial support to conduct a survey among 5 PES that already work in this way with results being discussed in the next Assistant's meeting.

3. EURES Quality Standard on Job Vacancy Handling

In relation to the issue of vacancies and after much discussion, it was decided to abolish the blue flag since this could be seen as discriminatory and an obstacle to transparency in the labour market. As for the EURES flag, this will not be imposed on anyone: those who want can use it since it was proposed by the PES themselves. 
*  *  *
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